
TBDBITL Alumni Club, Inc.
Board of Governors

July 8, 2019

Call  to Order:  A regular meeting of the Board of Governors, TBDBITL Alumni Club, Inc, was 
held at the Ohio State University Alumni Association Longaberger Alumni House, Columbus, 
Ohio, on July 8,2019.  The meeting commenced at 7:04 pm with President Derrick Mills 
presiding.

Board Members in attendance:  Heather Blackmon-DoForno, Sean DeLong, Tess Green, TJ 
Hersch, Michelle Jackson, Jill McQuaid, Derrick Mills, Zacke Naughton, Dr. Alex Nicolozakes, 
Allison Pallard, Jocelyn Smallwood, and Anne Will.

Past Presidents and Committee Chairs in attendance: Denny Beis, Pete Boriin, Dave 
Carwile, Ron Daron, Ron Donnell, Dr. Paul Droste, Jeff Dury, Brian Golden, Shelley Graf, 
Lindsay Hostetler, Jeff Jordan, and Tom Trinter.

Members and Committee Chairs on conference call: Doug Behn, JR Blackburn, Wes Clark, 
Lawrence Cohen, Dan Eck, Beth Giffin, Mark Lowe, Mike Riley, and Eric Snowden.

Members and Committee Chairs notifying not able to attend: Lindsay Conkel, Greg Daniel, 
Dr. Jan Ebert, Dana Smith and Heather Phillips Smith.

Guests in attendance: Doug Behnke, Phil Kirkendall, and Craig Little (OSUAA representative).

Adoption of Agenda: A motion was made by Mr. Golden to adopt the agenda. The motions 
was seconded by Mr. Hersch.  Motion carried.

Adoption of Minutes.  A motion was made by Mr. Trinter to adopt the minutes from May 13, 
2019. The motion was seconded by Mr. Beis.  Motion carried. 

Presentation Review.  Mr. Behnke shared about his experience at the 2019 College Band 
Directors National Association-Alumni Athletic Bands Symposium held from May 29, 2019 to 
June 1, 2019. It was held at the University of Washington with TBDBITL alumni Dr. Brad 
McDavid as the host. See Appendix A. President Mills thanked him for his representation.

President’s Remarks.
A. President Mills shared that all of the TBDBITL Alumni Club required documents for the end 

of the year have been submitted on time.  He thanked Miss Green, for her strong support 
assisting him with this task. We have Scarlet Status as a Society/Club.

B. President Mills shared about his collaboration with Mr. Beis in regards to the annual Awards; 
and also with the Computer/Technology teams to upgrade our website and information 
available.  

C. It also was announced that Anne Will has accepted the invitation to be our new Legal Chair 
position.



D. The first TBDBITL 5K was discussed and President Mills shared how well this event was 
developed and was executed. He also shared that our Kappa Kappa Psi chapter was 
awarded the Governor’s Cup for the region, which demonstrates that they are the best local 
chapter in the five state district region. This is the second time they have won this award in 
the past five years. Tau Beta Sigma nearly won their equivalent award also, being a few 
points in deficit. 

E. President Mills publicly thanked the board for all of their service these past two years and 
shared his enjoyment in serving as our President. 

TBDBITL Bit.  Dr. Ebert was not able to attend this evening but did submit an interesting 
reflection (see Appendix B).  In addition, Dr. Droste circulated the obituary of Jack Renner, a 
TBDBITL alumni member who was well known in recorded music, and that he won 11 Grammy 
Awards (out of 25 nominations).

Financial Review.  See Appendix C. Mr. Eck reviewed the standard report and noted a few 
highlights: a) our Reunion game tickets demand dropped from 1300 tickets last year to 800 
tickets this year; b) the budget is the one presented in May and will need approved. 
A motion was made by Mr. Eck to approve the financial report and the budget; the motion was 
seconded by Miss Smallwood. Motion carried.  Miss Graf and President Mills thanked Mr. Eck 
for all of his assistance and availability as our treasurer. 

Capital Campaign Overview
A.  100% TBDBITL.  There is no report. President Mills thanked Dr. Nicolozakes for all of his 

dedication and work for this campaign.
B.  Development.  See Appendix D.
C.  Script Ohio Club.  See Appendix E.

OSUMB Report.  There is no report.

OSUAA Report.  See Appendix F. 

Committee Reports.
1. Active Band.  Mr. Donnell shared the dates of the next few concerts, along with information 

that the Bucyrus parade has been cancelled due to low member participation. The band will 
still play for the concert and several Bucyrus residents offered to feed the band afterwards.

2. Adopt-A-Row.  No report.
3. Archives.  No report.
4. Audit.  Mr. Behn reviewed the report- see Appendix G. 
5. Awards. Mr. Beis reviewed the voting process for this evening. See Appendix K for the list of 

nominees. The results will be shared on Reunion Day.
6. Computer.  See Appendix H. 
7. Family Events. No report. 
8. Finance. See Appendix C.
9. Golf Outing. Mr. Dury stated that the website is open and we can register at any time.
10. Hyperactive Band.  See Appendix I.
11. Legal. No report.
12. Membership.  No report.
13. Mentoring. No report.



14. Newsletter. No report.
15. Nominating. Mr. Dury presented the slate of officers for 2019-2020: President: Zacke 

Naughton, Vice President: TJ Hersch, Secretary: Michelle Jackson, and Treasurer: Phil 
Kirkendall. Those who will not be returning to the Board: Dr. Norm Smyke, JR Blackburn, 
Ryan Mitchell and Dr. David Baker. He expressed our gratitude for their service.

      At Large Members for 2022: Heather Blockmon-DoForno, Mark Lowe, Sam Antenucci, Jack
      Elson, Mike Montgomery and Kevin Smith. Mr. Dury made a motion for this slate to be voted
      upon at Reunion and the motion carried. 
      He also shared results of a survey that board members filled out regarding the overall skills
      and experiences- See Appendix J.
16. Outreach. No report.
17. Pizza Party.  No report.
18. Policy. No report.
19. Publicity. No report. 
20. Reunion. No report. 
21. Script Ohio.  See Appendix E.
22. Social Media.  No report.
23. Special Events. No report. 
24. Strategic Planning. No report.
25. Travel. There will be two rehearsals at a Hilliard Nursing Facility before the Washington, DC 

trip on November 9-12, 2019.  This will provide entertainment for the residents along with 
having a place to meet and rehearse. 

26. Ways and Means.  Mr. Boriin thanked Miss Graf for all of her work with the license plates; 
and he has some available for purchase at any time. President Mills thanked both Mr. Boriin 
and Miss Graf for their dedication to secure a quantity of plates for the next few years.

Old Business
A.  Celebration for the endowment milestone. This will be an ongoing discussion and Mr. Boriin 

stated that anyone can help and participate.
B.  Organizational structure. The goal is to encourage committee reports to be submitted; 

present your report to the board and not make the board meeting the function of solving 
committee items. 

New Business
A.   Discussion about the I-dotter options for Reunion. It was voted upon to table the discussion 

where the Reunion committee will discuss this process with the Executive Committee. The 
votes were: 16 in favor to table it; 5 abstained; and 3 opposed. 

ADJOURNMENT.  A motion was made by Mr. Daron to adjourn. The motion was seconded by 
Mr. Beis.  Motion carried.

NEXT MEETING: Friday, August 30, 2019 at the Reunion rehearsal and meeting, St. John 
Arena, Columbus, Ohio. 

____________________________________________________________________________

Respectfully submitted,
Michelle Ruess Jackson, Secretary



 














































